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MINUTES OF DOVERIDGE PARISH COUNCIL 

HELD IN THE VILLAGE HALL KITCHEN 

DATE WEDNESDAY 6t:h October2010. 

Present:  Cllrs Watkins (Chairman) Cllr Hewson-Stoate, (Vice Chairman) Bryan, Priestley, Stubbs, Wilshaw 

Members of the Public, Dist. Cllr Catt, 

Apologies:  C. Cllr Lewer, Cllr Cole, Jarville, Cattermole, Taylor (Clerk).  & P.C. Bointon 

P 
/ 
C 

Min No  
Originator 
Month 

Title and Description Action/ Decision Who/ 
When 

C 10/73 Minutes of the previous 
meeting 

Resolved that the minutes of the meeting held on 1st September 2010 be signed 
as a true and correct record.  
Proposed Cllr Bryan and seconded by Cllr Wilshaw 

 

   Declarations of Interest  

   None.  
   Public Session  

  Matters raised by members of 
the Public  

None   

   Meadow View  
P 10/16 

 
Greenwatch Grant £250 
Toyota Grant £575 
DPS Grant £100 
 

Use of this money will be for Trees to be purchased in Autumn. Children from 
school to be asked to water the trees when planted. 
Possibility is to purchase a bench.   
Cllr Stubs obtained a price for the costs of hiring a digger to enable further trees 
to be planted. All agreed that £100 for the digger and £400 for the trees be 
used from the Toyota Grant.   

Cllr Bryan 
Cllr Stubbs/ 
Wilshaw. 
 
Cllr Stubbs 

P 10/68 Hedge by Meadow View  Clerk asked to find out who owns the hedge that runs down to the Manor 
House. Clerk confirms home owner on holiday will contact on return.  
Hedge now cut by Parish Council. 

Clerk 

   Parish Website  

   Playground Issues  
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P 10/69 Play Equipment Maintenance 
& Safety issues 
 

Safety inspection carried out for September. 
 Cllr Stubbs confirmed bench can be repaired. All present agreed that the 
repairs be carried out. 

 
Cllr Stubbs 

   Outstanding issues.    

P 10/32 Dog Mess Clerk confirmed had written to DDDC to ask about their enforcement of the 
same. Reply received looking into matter and will inform us of the outcome.  
 

Clerk 
 

   District Cllr Catt  

P 
 

10/62 
 

The New Burial Ground. 
 

Per Dist Cllr Catt, date for the consecration is  4th November 2010 @ 2:00pm 
 
Cllr Watkins & Cllr Cole had a meeting with DDDC to discuss the matter of the 
travellers and the burial ground in general. Cllr Watkins stressed to DDDC that 
the Parish Council would not be taking over maintenance of the burial ground 
until all remedial work had been completed by the DDDC. 
Letter received from DDDC in connection with the Burial Ground to be discussed 
at next meeting 
Clerk to write a letter of thanks to Dist Cllr Lewer for his involvement in removal 
of the travellers. 

 
 
 
Cllr 
Watkins 
 
 
 
Clerk 

P 09/27 Core Strategy  No further information on this subject at the moment. All 
Councillors 

   Pavilion and Playing Fields  

P 10/35 Pavilion /Playing fields 
Pavilion 

Cllr Cole confirmed that inspections are been carried out once a month. Cllr Cole 

C 10/36 Painting of Pavilion 
Relentless 

Cllr Cole confirmed painting of windows etc now complete. Sincere thanks to Cllr 
Cole Watkins and Wilshaw for their contribution of their valuable time & effort to 
enable this task to be complete. 
 

 

P 10/37 Pitches Consultation with all concerned suggests removable goal posts would cost about 
£2000.and would improve our facility Cllr Cole confirmed that the football clubs 
were in the process of applying for grants. 

Cllr Cole 

P 10/70 Mr Bullocks issues Mr Bullock raised the following issues: 
Problems with the location of the new seat/picnic bench. Can we consult with Mr 
Bullock before any further equipment installed. 
Pavilion overflow leaking – Cllr Hewson- Stoate to repair 
Clerk wrote to person concerned re the vegetable patch between netting. Will 
finish crop, asked that path be maintained by the Parish Council in the future. 
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   Breast Screening  

P 09/52 Breast Screening  Cllr Priestly confirmed response received, reiterating what previously said, has 
written again awaiting reply. 

Cllr 
Priestley 

   Matters of Report  

P 10/41 Parish Council Notice Board The Clerk informed that the old Notice Board was beyond repair. Clerks asked to 
circulate information re notice boards which will be discussed at the next 
meeting. 

Clerk 

P 10/42 Standing Orders The Standing Orders have been reviewed by Cllr Watkins & Hewson -Stoate. To 
be discussed at the next meeting 

All Cllrs 

P 10/63 Pump Lane Footpath Clerk asked to contact DCC re this footpath Clerk 

P 10/75 Pond Clearing by 1/3rd The Parish Council was informed that the trees overhanging the pond do have 
preservation orders on them. To be discussed at the next meeting. 
Clerk to organize the trailer& toilets for the 2nd November 2010.  

Clerk 

P 10/76 Trimming of Hedges Playing 
Field/Derby Road 

Cllr Hewson-Stoate proposed that the hedges be “topped” on the playing field 
and Derby Road, seconded by Cllr Wilshaw all present agreed. Clerk to arrange. 
 

Clerk 

P 10/81 Cycle/Footpath to Sudbury Cllr Stubbs has been approached re this on numerous occasions. Clerk asked to 
contact relevant authority re the possibility of this being installed. 

Clerk 

P 10/82 Safe Cycle Track to Uttoxeter Cllr Watkins asked that the Clerk contact the Council re this being installed to 
enable the children of Doveridge to attended Middle/High Schools in Uttoxeter. 

Clerk 

P 10/83 Cycle Events Clerk asked to write to the Council re our concerns over the safety of the 
events. 

Clerk 

P 10/84 Good Citizens award Cllr Watkins and Wilshaw to arrange for presentation at the next meeting.  

   FUTURE AGENDA ITEMS/REPORTS  

  Litter Picking Cllr Wilshaw reported that the session had to be abandoned due to lack of 
volunteers. To try again during the next year. 

Clerk  

  Monthly Budget Sheet The Clerk produced for the Councillors a copy of the New budget sheet which 
will be produced at each meeting showing the amount remaining from each 
budget.  

 

C 10/85 Minutes Cllr Watkins wished to thank Cllr Priestley for taking of the minutes in the Clerks 
absence. 
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  Items for next Agenda None  

   PLANNING  

 10/78 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

PLANNING APPLICATION 
PLS/SJG/T/PO45 
 
10/00576/FUL 
 
 
10/00593/FUL 
 
 
10/00589/FUL 
 
 
 
PLANNING PERMISSION 
10/00454/FUL 
 
 
10/00505/FUL 
 
 
10/00439/LBALT 
 
 
 
 
 
10/00476/FUL 
 
 
10/00451/OUT 
 
Tree Preservation Order No 45 
 
 

 
Felling of Trees at Manor House. 15 Chapel Green ( Parrish Councillors 4/4) 
Ground floor/first floor extension – Mr Marsden 11d Waterpark Road, Doveridge 
(Parrish Cllrs No objections but comments made) 
Two storey side and front extension – Mr S Randall 9 Meadow View Doveridge 
(Not returned till 28/09/10 comment required by 22/09/10) 
Single /Two storey extension – MR & Mrs Goodberry 5 Park Crescent, Doveridge 
(Not returned till 28/09/10 comment required by 22/09/10) 
 
 
Erection of conservatory – 2 Holtwood Cottage – Granted with Conditions 
 
Formation of manege – Brocksford Court Farm – Granted with conditions 
 
Alteration to listed building – replacement of UPVC front door with panelled 
timber door and replacement of aluminium sliding doors with timber French 
windows. – Mrs S Bramley Eaton Hall Farm , Upwoods Road, Doveridge (No 
objection by PC Councillor – Granted with conditions 
 
Land into residential cartilage – Hunters Croft Upwoods Road - Granted with 
conditions 
 
Construction of 3 dwellings and associated new access Manor House Chapel 
Green – Refused 
 
Preservation Order on Tress at The Manor House - Refused consent on 
following trees,T9 Austrian Pine, T10 Cappadocia Maple, T11 Holly, T12 
& 13 Ash, 
Granted conditional consent on T2 G4 T5 T8 T14 G17 T18 G20 G22 T32 
T34 T37 G38 T39 T40 
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  CORRESPONDENCE 
 

  

 10/79 

 

September 2010. 
For attention 
 
 
 
For Information 
 

 
a. DALC Circular 44/2010 General 
b. Estate Care – Letter re goal mouths 
c. Post Office Reply re services at PO 
d. Letter from Tudor Cottage re Footpath Pump Lane 
e. DALC Circular no 47/2010 General 
f. DALC Circular no 46/2010 General 
g. DALC Circular no 45/2010 General 
h. Email from Village Hall 
i. My Play info 
j. Business energy Newsletter 
k. CPRE’s campaign update 
l. Local Enterprise partnership 
m. DCC  
n. DCC Young achievers award 
o. Clerks and Council Direct  
p. Rainbows info 
q. No need for Nuclear 
 

 

  Accounts   

 10/80 SEPTEMBER 2010 The following accounts were submitted for approval:  
 
Min 
No 

Cheque  
No 

Made Payable to     Amount  Vat 

1603 SO Clerks Emolument £256.33  
 

1604  J Bullock Playing 
Field Mowing  

£60.00  

1605  Village Hall Hire £14.00  
1606  Estate Care 

Footpath 
maintenance, 
Hedges cut on 
Meadow View, 

£550.53  
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Senior Goalmouth 
repairs 

  TOTAL £880.86  
 

   Income 
  
  

 

 
Proposed by Cllr Stubbs & seconded by Cllr Hewson-Stoate  
All Cllrs present agreed 

 

There being no further business the meeting closed at 8:50pm. Date of the next meeting is Wednesday 3rd November 2010 to be held in the rear room 
of the Village Hall at 7:30pm 
 
 
Signature of Chairman.................................................................................       Date........................................... 


